

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, April 6, 2021                  


CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
The April 6, 2021  meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 7:00 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present: Simons, Ehrhardt and Coutts.  Also present for the Township was Solicitor Waldron and Administrator Rose.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Coutts, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the                March 16, 2021 meeting were approved.  Bills in the amount of $20,762.16 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $175,545.38 were reported with a list of each on file.

PUBLIC:

COTTAGE LAKE DRIVE – WAGNER PROPERTY

Jamie and Nat Gambuzza were in attendance seeking advice concerning their possible purchase of a property within the township which has three dwellings on it.  Mr. Gambuzza asked if it would be possible to purchase the property, live in one of the homes and sell the others as condominium units.  Solicitor Waldron advised that it is not allowed in that there would need to be a subdivision to sell the units and that a subdivision on that property would not be allowed.  Mr. Gambuzza thanked the Supervisors and Solicitor for their input.

DICKSON HOUSE – PIKE COUNTY DISTRICT ATTORNEY’S OFFICE
Raymond Tonkin, Pike County DA and Sara Wilson, Assistant DA were in attendance to share with the Supervisors the new child’s advocacy center that recently opened in Pike County.  The building was named “Dickson House” after Corporal Bryon Dickson and houses children who are taken from abusive situations.  They explained it is set up to provide as much comfort and as little intrusion to children.  Mr. Tonkin and Ms. Wilson also had in attendance “Violet” a Black Labrador who resides at Dickson House as a support animal for the children.  The Supervisors and Solicitor thanked them for their presentation, and all commented what a great addition this is to Pike County.
SOLICITOR'S REPORT:
Mr. Waldron reported on the following:

REGENSKI-GELDERMAN MINOR SUBDIVISION
Solicitor Waldron reported he had had an opportunity to review the revised deeds on the Regenski-Gelderman matter and found them to be in order.  The Supervisors had approved the subdivision at their January 4, 2021 meeting. 

GENZLINGER LOT COMBINATION

Solicitor Waldron advised he had a lot combination deed to be approved for Justin Genzlinger which he had prepared.  Lots 100, 101 and 102, Sunset Point would be combined to form one new lot henceforth to be known and designated as Lot 100-R.
MAINTENANCE FOREMAN’S REPORT:

Mr. Mathews reported that he had been again obtaining quotes on a generator for the township building.  He had been advised the township did not need one as large as what he had thought.  It was suggested that he put together the unit he thinks best and put it out to bid.  Mr. Mathews thought the quotes were below the level necessary for bidding.  Mr. Mathews also said the road project has been advertised for a bid opening May 18, 2021.
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM.
CORRESPONDENCE:
03-12-2021


DEP






Latona violation

03-15-2021


Carl Weiner, Esquire




Appeal on Millbrook

03-18-2021


Richard B. Henry, Esquire



Conditional Use approval

03-18-2021


PCCD






E&S Plan – Munsell

03-24-2021


Pennsylvania LCB




Distillery license

03-26-2021


Richard B. Henry, Esquire



Notice of Intervention

03-31-2021


Zoning Officer McGlynn



Violation-Short-Term












(Staller)

03-30-2021


Justin Genzlinger




Appeal on fees

03-31-2021


Blooming Grove Township



Ambulance meeting

04-01-2021


Farley, Bernathy & Weed



Ambulance services




Gretchen Lintner




Griffin project

